




 We are also seriously concerned about the increased traffic 
generated by such a major development which will require access through narrow 
residential lanes and travel through already congested village lanes. The impact of 
the construction phase is also of major concern. 
 
Objections 
 

1. I object in principle to the loss of Green Belt. It is an amenity not just to be 
used for human recreation but for the preservation of land for wildlife – flora 
and fauna – and to provide a green lung to combat pollution. 
 

2. If this land is built on, it will be lost forever. 
 

3. Croft village provides an opportunity for semi-rural living, limited in its 
availability in Warrington. A development of this major scale in the centre of 
the village will have a significant effect on the rural feel of the village and will 
diminish the variety of housing opportunities in the borough. It will be just like 
everywhere else. 
 

4. 

 









15. Croft Village has no shops or employment other than farming. It is a 
commuter village and as such trips for shopping and work must be by private 
car, taxi or bus. The bus service is poor, infrequent and unreliable and only 
runs at limited times. There are inadequate transport options for new 
occupants, other than the private car. 
 

16. Pavements are narrow and blocked in part, either by overgrown vegetation or 
buildings (eg 30 Lord Street). The roads are already dangerous for pedestrians 
and will only become less safe with increased vehicles and more pedestrians 
from the proposed new estate.  
 

17. Provision for cyclists in the village is non-existent. I have tried cycling from my 
house but it is extremely dangerous. Increased traffic will do nothing to 
improve this situation. 
 

18. Similarly, Croft Village has little in the way of amenities. The existing Heath 
Farm stables at least provides countryside leisure activities consistent with a 
rural village and should not be destroyed forever. 
 

19. I understand that Croft School is already running at full capacity. I believe that 
there is little scope to extend it without building on more green land. 
Inevitably, Croft residents living further away, such as at Kenyon or 
Churchfields / Wadeson Way, will be denied access to the school because of 
preference being given to residents of the new estate.  
 

20. Croft School currently is a school in the countryside. With construction at its 
rear, currently open to fields, it will become just another school in a housing 
estate and pupils will lose the benefits that my children had when they were 
there. 
 

21. As regards timing, the requirement for new houses is based on assumptions. 
These assumptions may prove to be wrong which only time will tell. The 
destruction of this Green Belt land early on will not allow for correction at a 
later date. At the very least, removal of this land from the Green Belt should 
be delayed for 10 years by which time there will be more clarity about the 
need for the volume of houses being proposed at this time. 

 
 
 
 

In conclusion, I object to the proposed removal of this land from the Green 
Belt. 

 



 
 
 
 

 
 

This is what will be destroyed forever if this proposal goes through 
 
 
 
 




